D7 MAY ZOOM MEETING MINUTES

May 12, 2021

The District Commissioner brought the meeting to order at 7:33 P.M.

MEMBERS PRESENT: District Commissioner, Asst. Commissioner, Sect.-Treasurer, Referees,

Recreation, D7PP Leagues 2, 7,10,11,15,16,18,19,21,23,26

MEMBERS EXCUSED: Registrar, Rules & Revisions,

MEMBERS ABSENT: Coaching Leagues 3,6,8,9,13,17,20,22,24,25

GUESTS: Steve-Visalia, Ivan Janssens-EF, Kevin Botterill

MINUTES: M/S/C TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF MARCH 10, 2021AND APRIL14, 2021

Unanimous

REPORTS

REGISTRAR: We have registered up to 772 players so far.

TREASURER: No report

CUPS: No report

TOP SOCCER: Vacant

RECREATION: Karl asked Robert from Porterville to tell us about the new complex. Robert said it was ready to go. It is owned by the school district but available to soccer. Leonella added that they will have the fairgrounds again this year. Karl, along with Mike, would like to set up a zoom meeting with all of the coaching administrators.

ODP: No Report

COACHING: No report

D7PP: See new business

REFEREES: Pat reported he has so many refs that he is sending them to Bakersfield, LOL. He has had many calls and is recommending that they apply on-line ASAP. There are only 3,000 licensed refs statewide to date. Last playing season we had over 16,000.

COMMISSIONER: The CYSA AGM will be held this weekend. Not sure what is going on there. Registration and playing is the concern now. The BOD talked about signing up on-line, also for JDP. They also discussed live scans on-line. Concerning Safe Sport, John is still trying to have a meeting where all coaches could come and take the course.

OLD BUSINESS: None

NEW BUSINESS: Diego had a meeting with Robert in Porterville. They discussed having a jamboree in Orosi on June 5th.Porterville will be the host. Teams would pay \$75.00 for two games with one referee. Coaches must have a goldenrod and passes with pictures and must be laminated. Water will be available. Any questions, call Diego. Deadline is May 25th. Hope some leagues will step up.

There is a tournament in Lemoore this weekend.

Ryan introduced Kevin Botterill. Kevin wants to contribute to the leagues. He has had conversations with CalNeva who have offered up to \$100,000 a year to the leagues. They will have a tournament on June 26th. When asked where this was to be held, Kevin answered that he "can't tell yet".

John reminded everyone that there is no meeting in June. The next meeting will be held on July 14th.

GOOD OF THE GAME: Leonella asked if we can play now. John explained that it is up to the city, county or state.

There being no further discussion, meeting was adjourned at 8:26 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Gladys Olsen Secretary